Sunday November 4, 2007

Your cover article “Prisoners of Debt” (Nov. 12, 2007) makes for fascinating reading but it fails to make clear that the largest part of the debt collection market is collection of live debts from people that have not had their debts discharged due to bankruptcy.
For example, the article says that the business of collecting on bankruptcy debt is “highly profitable” citing that Portfolio Recovery Associates (PRAA) earned $44 million on revenue of $188 million in 2006 and that it has paid $55 million to acquire $6.3 billion in face value of bankruptcy debt since 2004. 

The implication that Portfolio Recovery Associates makes most of its money from the collection of bankrupt debts is completely false.  Since 2004, Portfolio has cash collections from debt portfolios of $581.2 million of which only $34.1 million, or 5.9%, is from bankrupty debt.

In other words, the great majority of their business is involved with the collection of live debt in no way involved with bankruptcy.  
As a longtime shareholder, I resent your implication that a lot of Portfolio’s profits come from involvement with a shady part of the business.  It just ain’t so.
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